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ITEM 5. OTHER EVENTS

      We have reported previously regarding certain environmental matters
related to the lower Fox River and the Bay of Green Bay in Wisconsin. On
January 7, 2003, the Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources ("WDNR") issued a
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Record of Decision ("ROD") in which the United States Environmental Protection
Agency ("EPA") concurred setting forth the agencies' decision on how to address
sediment contamination in two reaches of the lower Fox River under the federal
Superfund statute. One of the reaches is Little Lake Butte des Morts, which is
adjacent to our Neenah, Wisconsin facility. This ROD does not address the entire
lower Fox River or the Bay of Green Bay nor does it place any value on claims
for Natural Resource Damages associated with this matter. EPA has previously
asserted that six other companies and we are potentially responsible for the
sediment contamination in the lower Fox River and the Bay of Green Bay.

     Subject to extenuating circumstances and alternative solutions arising
during the cleanup, the ROD requires the removal of approximately 750,000 cubic
yards of sediment from Little Lake Butte des Morts. The ROD also requires the
monitoring of Little Lake Butte des Morts and a second downstream reach of the
river. WDNR and EPA estimate that the remedy for these two reaches will cost
approximately $75 million but could cost within a range from approximately $52
million to $112 million. The $75 million estimate is approximately the same
amount estimated for this section of the river in the Proposed Remedial Action
Plan issued in October, 2001 related to this matter. We are analyzing the ROD to
determine its potential impact on the Company, but believe that our accrual for
this matter will remain unchanged. At this point, we do not foresee that it will
be necessary to make significant changes to disclosures we have previously made
related to this issue; however, our review of the ROD may reveal that certain
changes to our disclosures are necessary.
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